EXHIBIT 3

. GUNSMITH CALL REPORTS

BACKGRQUND

Each year, our Service Representatives visit our Recommended Gunsmiths
(approximately 400) at least cnce, and as many independents as possibla,

During the call, records are examined whenever possible, and the
gunsmith questioned as to the frequency and types of repairs made on each
model. This information is noted in the call report and summarized by
R. L. St. John monthly. Seriocus problems, repeated problems or trends,
are reported to Ilion and the Marketing Product section.

We recognize that this data is not quantitative and does not dencote
' age or use of the firearms nor lag time from sale or use; therefore, its
use is limited. However, our experience over the past few years shows
that this data, combined with the judgment of the best qualified gunsmitls
and other data, such as shoot reports, in conjunction with Arms Service ik
experience, does give us an indication of specific problems or t¥é 'sls.

For example, a short time ago we encountered a rash of ;braken £ !
pins in the 1100 and 870 which were brought to our a;::tent:.d by these
gunsmiths and target shooters. This :.nformatmn»:esn’ﬂﬁ;ned w. -zh tHET &
Arms Service, resulted in a manufacting changeh Sindgl then,:i caﬁ't
recall a flrmg pin breakage complaint gf any ﬁgm.tuﬁg Ang en‘.f%example
of a different nature, was that of :usféﬁ., tubesand rzrj}gs on the i100.

( When summarized, the call repori.daYa i);?il::ate %he ma a;‘ problern areas
) to be the South and Southwest ) & .

Exhibit 3A is i e .‘%,tems Teported to us during the
first half of 197l¢- Many cﬁ th_e.r @ itemg are not new, but as long as they
. are brought ok ipur #ttentiorl, thay arg:beported. You will note that most

of the item 56 1%gk e Moé,g;mllbo are already a part of the upgrading
: n finf Mepair is high at the gunsmith level. Be-

laga t:.mé i repeat :

pex,uod ofs ﬁﬁne, a ﬁrop#ﬁf‘,*" particularly after a modification, indicates it

was“eff% ive, Coriversely, continued reportings indicate the need for

furt leT J.nvestlgatmn.

5“

] E@se@' on this and previcus summaries, plus other imputs and experience,

I woittd conelude that the major consumer qual:.ty problems at the gunsmith

i-level on models other than the 1100 and 3200 are: Model 7B8 bolt handles

“'breaking off; Model 700 rustediejectors which put the gun out of action;
and loose barrel extensions on 742's, The 742 is included because of seri-
ousness, not because of the number of complaints. .

It must be noted that corrective action may have already taken place
or being investigated when the reports are written, but as long as they
present a problem in the field, we will continue-to report same.

E. G. Larson
September 18, 1974
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